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MEETING DATE: July 12, 2022 
 
TO: Board of Supervisors 
 
FROM: Julie Patterson Hunter 
 
SUBJECT: Resolution approving the renaming of the Child Care Coordinating 

Council to the Local Planning Council for Child Care Development for 
the County of Nevada (LPC), and approving amendment to the LPC 
Bylaws to reflect the name change 

 
 
RECOMMENDATION: Approve the attached Resolution. 
 
FUNDING: N/A. 
 
BACKGROUND: 
The Child Care Coordinating Council was first formed in 1991, pursuant to Resolution 91-311, 
under the authority of the State of California to work to establish local priorities for use of the 
federal childcare and development block grants Local Planning Council for Child Care 
Development for the County of Nevada. On April 1, 1997 pursuant to Resolution 97-122 the 
Nevada County Board of Supervisors designated the Sierra Nevada Children’s Services as the 
legal entity for the Child Care Coordinating Council of Nevada County as a Local Planning 
Council. On January 6, 1998, pursuant to Resolution 98-12, the Board of Supervisors appointed 
the Local Childcare Coordinating Council of Nevada County as the local council required by 
AB 1542. On August 22, 2000, pursuant to Resolution 00-404, the Board of Supervisors 
rescinded Resolution 98-12 and approved the restructured bylaws of the Council as to conform 
to the updated regulations established from Proposition 10, AB 212 and other State policies. 
 
Effective July 1, 2021, the Early Childhood Development Act of 2020 transferred the oversight 
of the Local Planning Councils work from California Department of Education to the California 
Department of Social Services pursuant to Senate Bill (SB) 98, (Chapter 24, Statutes of 2020). 
Pursuant to Assembly Bill (AB) 131 (Chapter 116, Statutes of 2021, effective July 23, 2021, all 
statutes governing local planning councils were transferred from Early Childhood to Welfare 
and Institution (WIC), Sections 10480 and 10485 through 10487. 
 
It is recommended that the current Child Care Coordinating Council be renamed the Local 
Planning Council for Child Care Development for the County of Nevada (LPC), as originally 
established in Section 8499.5 of the Education Code, to maintain consistency and be in 
accordance with the requirements of WIC. In addition, it is recommended to approve the 
proposed amendments to the bylaws of the LPC to reflect the name change.  
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Item Initiated by: Claire Swanson 
Approved by: Julie Patterson Hunter 
Submittal Date: June 21, 2022 
 

 


